

## September 2024

Dear Supporters and Prayer Partners,

I just wanted to thank everyone who supports me faithfully, and also for those who pray for me as I travel. I am so very grateful to receive such blessings. Janna and I had a close call on a curvy road in the mountains of Tennessee. A big twelve-wheel truck almost ran us off the road! Janna did a great job maneuvering and we didn't go off the road, or worse, get squashed. We had to stop, pray, and get our hearts beating again before we could move on. We both said we are so thankful for your prayers for us as we know that is what helps sustain and protect us.

I was blessed in the middle of July to teach a class for Peggy Ellis in a Tennessee prison. Janna and I also went to minister at a jail in Atlanta. We both taught a lesson, and they were completely different. She taught on hell, and I taught on love, but oh how they need to hear about both. The chaplain did not give us time to deal with the ladies, which was a real shame, because one lady raised her hand for salvation. It breaks our hearts when this happens, but God knows and He can still deal with folks. We just pray that a seed was planted that will grow later and the lady will be saved. The next day I went to our local jail and taught a bible lesson to three pods.

At the end of July, I went to our yearly Rock of Ages meeting from Sunday through Friday. It was a long week, but I heard some wonderful encouraging preaching, and I had some much-needed fellowship with other R.O.A. missionaries. During the meeting I received an award plaque for serving with R.O.A. for ten years. It was kind of sad for me because Rich wasn't there to receive it with me. He was such a wonderful inspiration in the ministry, and I know he would be excited about what I am doing to continue to reach inmates for Jesus, so that warms my heart.

In August we returned to a prison in Tennessee. We changed from Sunday night to Wednesday night, and we were blessed to have nineteen ladies come to the service. We were supposed to have a jail meeting in Dalton, but it was cancelled due to covid. In the month of August, we were back in the Atlanta jail. I taught one pod but due to some type of disruption, Janna was not allowed to teach. Janna asked me to go with her to a jail that she goes to every week. When we got there the chaplain came out and told us that because someone had tried to sneak a large amount of Fentanyl inside the jail, we could not go in. That was disappointing, but that is just one of the many interruptions in the ministry. We were able to go back, and I gave my testimony, and Janna taught a short lesson. I am sometimes long-winded, but it's just because I want them to understand God's love for us and sometimes that takes a minute to explain, or more than a minute. During the last of August, I again went to my local jail and taught a lesson in three pods. Most of the ladies are very faithful to attend the services. I was supposed to attend a prison revival in Mississippi, but we were told that they would not allow us ladies to go in, so I didn't go.

Please pray as we have two prison revivals in South Georgia during the month of September. Also, the first week in October I will be going to a R.O.A. prison meeting in South Carolina. Please pray that we will see souls saved and lives changed for God's glory.

ank you so much a your faithful poort of \$125.00 poort of \$125.00 lack months augand

Your Missionary, Linda Fulton Linda Futton

For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.